
NOTICE

NAV CANADA proposes to implement the following effective January 1, 2002:

“Where an aircraft operator has overdue charges owed to NAV CANADA or
where NAV CANADA, acting reasonably and in good faith, is of the opinion that
NAV CANADA charges will not be paid when due, NAV CANADA shall have the
right, on 24 hours’ notice to the operator, to terminate or reduce (withhold) its
services, except in an emergency situation, until such time as applicable charges
have been paid or until such time as credit security arrangements have been
made by the operator in a form and substance satisfactory to NAV CANADA.

Notice, as described in the above preceding paragraph, shall be sent by
registered mail or by electronic means, and will be considered to have been
received (a) in the case of electronic means, on actual receipt and (b) in the case
of registered mail, on the date of delivery.”

Pursuant to Section 15 of the Civil Air Navigation Services Commercialization Act, S.C. 1996,
c.20 (the “ANS Act”), civil air navigation service users must be notified to provide them with an
opportunity to comment on proposed changes if the NAV CANADA Board of Directors
determines that a service change proposal is likely to affect a significant group of users in a
material way.  The Board has determined that in this case the proposed changes do represent
a material change.  Any person interested in making representations to NAV CANADA with
regard to this proposal may do so in writing no later than Monday, December 17, 2001 to the
following address:

NAV CANADA
P.O. Box 3411, Station “D”
Ottawa, Ontario
Canada: K1P 5L6
Attention: Director, Rates and Revenues

By e-mail: service@navcanada.ca
By facsimile: 1-613-563-7994

Note:   Representations must be received by NAV CANADA not later than the close of
            business  on Monday, December 17, 2001.
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